
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

February 14, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Bob Roy, Mike Smith, Gil Finch, Mark Gross, Jason Call, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative
Absent:  Donna Laurent, alternate
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
Minutes
Mike Smith made the motion to approve the January 24, 2023, meeting minutes as read, seconded by Gil Finch.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultation – Marshall – Boundary Line Adjustment

The Board secretary reported Joe Marshall has requested a consultation with the Board at their meeting on February 28.  He had sent maps showing his three lots (Map 2, Lots 2, 3 and 3A) on Labrador Run off North Road near the Lancaster town line.  These indicate he wants to do a boundary line adjustment creating two lots from the three, Lots 2 and 3A to be combined with a portion of Lot 3 and the remaining lot 3 to be smaller.  The Board requested the Board secretary contact Mr. Marshall to see if he had the following information he could give the Board when he meets with them for the consultation on February 28.  Were these lots formed as part of a larger subdivision, was Labrador Run designated as an approved road for the subdivision and when was the subdivision approved?  Where are the septic and well situated on Lot 3 in relation to the new proposed boundary line?  How will the right-of-way be described after a boundary line adjustment; will it remain the same or change?
Financial Report
The Board secretary told the Board she had requested a printout of expenditures to date but unfortunately didn’t receive them in time.  The town office has been extremely busy dealing with the town warrant, trying to make last minute corrections.  They will be available at the Board’s next meeting.
Communications

The Zoning Board of Adjustment on February 9 granted an appeal from Brian Matson for a Special Exception to construct a rental storage business at the corner of Ingerson Road and US Route 2.  They also have approved three new application forms, one for an Appeal from an Executive Decision, one for a Special Exception, and one for a Variance.  Hopefully having three separate application forms will make it less confusing for the applicant.  The ZBOA also has increased its fees and the new ones have been posted.  They and the revised applications are available at the town office and are on the town’s website.  
A copy of Brian Tibbett’s building permit had been circulated to the Board members but there were no comments submitted to the Select Board who approved the permit at their February 13 meeting.

Unfinished Business

The Board returned to their previous meeting’s discussion on how applications for a campground (considered subdivisions needing approval from both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment) should be addressed on an application form.  There had also been a discussion on the lack of specific regulations pertaining to campgrounds in the town’s Land Use Ordinance to help guide Planning Board decisions when a campground proposal comes in front of them.  NH RSA 216-I gives some guidelines but they are very general.  It was agreed that before any new application can be drafted more specific regulations for campgrounds need to be written.  The Board secretary had created an outline of items to guide the discussion after researching a number of regulations from other New Hampshire towns and copies were distributed to Board members.  Items of discussion included definition of terms, minimum total acreage requirement, increasing setback requirements, density of sites, size of sites, maximum number of people per site, road access, and fire safety.  This issue will be placed on the agenda for the Board’s next meeting for further work. 
New Business
Jason Call said he had attended the Select Board’s Budget Hearing and the Board had placed an article on the warrant allowing for a 5-year exemption period of school and town taxes for new industrial or commercial construction.  He explained how an exemption would impact other taxpayers in the town as they would have to make up the cost of the missing revenue.  It was too broad an article as any project could apply for the same treatment not just a particular one the Select Board wanted to encourage.  This language on the warrant, if passed, could result in unintended consequences to the town.  It was also pointed out that the Master Plan survey seemed to confirm that the citizens of Jefferson wanted to see small businesses rather than large commercial or industrial projects.  Kevin Meehan, our Select Board representative, said the item may or may not appear on the warrant but the decision has been made to remove this article even if it is during town meeting which the Select Board has the power to do.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is February 28, 2023.
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jason Call.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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